## **HLV Community School District**

## August 12, 2020 Board Minutes

The board meeting of the HLV Community School District was held on August 12, 2020, at 5:00 p.m. President Hawkins called the meeting to order.

Roll call resulted in board members Hollopeter, Doran, Hawkins, Kolesar, and Blomme being present, a quorum was declared. Also present was Superintendent Hohensee, Cory Lahndorf, and Lori McClenathan.

Kolesar read the Mission Statement "Teaching our Youth of Today to be Leaders of Tomorrow". Hawkins then read the President's Statement.

Kolesar motioned to approve the consent agenda items, which included approval of the previous meeting minutes, approval of current bills and additional bills, approval of financial reports, facility use requests, open enrollment request from Aiden Folk-EV and Tristan Bazyn- BP, resignations from Stacy Jack- CoHead Softball Coach and Kelsey Miller-JH Volleyball Coach, and employment offers Volunteer Asst. Football Coaches Chad Olson and Jeff Boswell, seconded by Doran, unanimously adopted.

Hollopeter motioned to approve Hawkins and Kolesar to the IASB LAN Member for 2020-2021 and they will attend the virtual meeting in November, seconded by Blomme, unanimously adopted.

There was a review of the 2020 Infrastructure Plan.

There was a preliminary discussion of the 2021 Infrastructure Plan, requesting the tennis courts be added.

Principal Lahndorf presented the 2020-2021 Student handbook.

There was an update on summer projects.

There was a discussion of setting resolution on the Legislative action priorities for 2021. The top 4 resolutions picked were supplemental state aid, preschool, mental health, and local accountability/decision making.

There was a discussion of the Return to Learn Plan and opening of school and fall sports.

Under the Superintendent's report, Hohensee presented his August schedule. School will begin on August 24<sup>th</sup>. Receipt of a grant from Orville and Loanna Bloethe Fund was acknowledged. Monies are to be used to help fund High School Field Trips. The District appreciates their generosity. Summer cleaning was discussed. Invoice review schedule for 2020-2021 was distributed. There was a discussion on bus routes and preliminary enrollment numbers.

Board Members commented that mental health and HIPPA are increasingly important during the pandemic. The Leadership team is doing a great job! Kolesar commented our students rock helping the community cleanup from the storms. Many positive comments from the community regarding Graduation.